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May 5, 2022
Re: Rivendell Primary Plat 
The Planning and Building Dept. has reviewed the Primary Plat and submitted for Rivendell and has the following comments that need to be resolved:

1. Staff has some concerns with the long block lengths.  You’ll see comments from various staff members regarding traffic calming. The Planning Dept. is requesting “neck-downs” where the trail crosses both Tolkien and Rowling (north xing only).  The asphalt should be reduced to 24’ in width in these locations.  Continental striping shall be used.  The Engineering Dept. will provide info on the design of the “taper”.

2. Please revise the name Riley to Kelly.  

3. We will also need to find another name for Dickens…as there is already a Dickens Crossing in McCordsville.

4. We would like to see the trail along the ditch continue north and connect with the perimeter trail along 1000N.  Is that possible or does the legal drain easement create challenges? 

5. We would like to see an approach to the perimeter landscaping along both perimeter roadways and adjacent properties that will place and group plantings in locations that create an aesthetic screen and fill in gaps in the existing landscape.  This can be detailed, and locations determined at the Development Plan stage, assuming you agree this concept. This concept can also apply to the use of mounding for screening. 

6. The street cross-section is slightly different than the Town’s standard spec.  Planning is comfortable with the proposed, but we’d like to get input from the Engineering & PW Depts. 

7. Staff will be interested to see the culvert/bridge design of the legal drain near 1000N.  We understand this will not occur until the Development Plan stage, but simply want to state that our expectation is that it will be more than a standard crossing design.  Design aesthetic is necessary at this location to create the proper feel for the entrance.  

8. Have you coordinated with the City of Fishers regarding their RAB at 1000N & 400W?  If not, please contact Laura McClure ASAP.  

Please submit revisions to these comments and all other Town comments following the TAC meeting.  Revisions shall include a letter addressing each comment, referring to the page on which the revision can be found, and be submitted via email/share file link to rcrum@mccordsville.org.  
The Town reserves the right to highlight additional comments at a later date.

If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Ryan Crum, AICP, CPM
Assistant Town Manager - Planning & Development 
Town of McCordsville

